# CONSULTATION SUMMARY REPORT MONTHLY COMMUNITY EVENT (FEBRUARY 2020)

## Overview

Event	Date/Location	Staff present	Approx. number attended	Notification of Event
Project Open Day at Visitor Hub	Wednesday 29 January 2020 Project Office, 10 Rothwell Avenue, Rosedale 10:00am-6:00pm	Communications and Stakeholder Team Keelin Flynn Trish Viall Emma Cushnie Jo Anslow Tony Jensen	50	Event was promoted in the December and January e- newsletter editions

## **Key topics**

The main purpose for this month's event was to update project neighbours and the public at the Visitor Information Centre. Members of the public were able to attend throughout the day and receive the latest updates on the project. The opportunity to provide feedback was also encouraged.

## **Notification of the event**

The December and January e-newsletters included an invitation to the event. The e-newsletters were also distributed to the project's database of residents.

## **Feedback**

A variety of feedback was received including queries about how the new Paul Matthews Road will work as well as the flyover from SH18 to SH1. There was interest in the old Harbour Hockey carpark and whether it would remain open now that the new facility is open on Bush Road. A resident also raised a concern about the ghost line markings at Greville Road Interchange under the bridge and requested this to be reviewed.

## Key social impacts and future project mitigation recommendations for project team

Several residents had concerns about general motorway noise on the Northern Motorway once construction has been completed. Vibration and potential damage to houses over an extended period of time was discussed. A team member agreed to provide some resources from the Transport Agency on how the motorway operates and motorway noise is managed following a project's completion.

1 February 2020 Keelin Flynn

Communications and Engagement Team Manager, Northern Corridor Improvements Alliance